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Dear ECA Community: 
As we approach the one-year anniversary of our tenure at 
ECA, we wish to express our profound gratitude in this, our 
final newsletter of the 2023-2024 school year. It is our hope 
that these communications have fostered a deeper         
understanding of the many opportunities within our school. 
Moreover, they have allowed us to highlight the immense 
pride we hold for our students and staff, who dedicate so 
much time, creativity, and energy to their artistic endeavors. 
 

We trust that this school year has been fulfilling for your 
students. For us, it has been exceptionally rewarding to  
witness the robust support extended to us from many. The 
ACES leadership has been pivotal in providing the         
necessary resources and guidance to support our school 
community. Our administrative team, department chairs, 
instructors, and staff consistently strive to personalize learning for each student,        
ensuring a unique and enriching educational experience. Additionally, our PACE       
organization, with its many committed leaders, has been instrumental in supporting the 
distinctive initiatives that set ECA apart from other institutions. 
 

To you, our dedicated families: Your role in encouraging your students to achieve their 
best and realize their creative potential upon entering our doors is invaluable. We      
extend our deepest gratitude to each of you. 
 

As we look forward to the coming months, we hope you find time to rest and rejuvenate. 
To our graduates and their families, we extend our best wishes as you embark on this 
new chapter in your lives. Please remember that you will always have a home at ECA. 
 

We anticipate reconnecting with our returning families over the summer through our 
monthly newsletter, the first of which will be distributed in July. These updates will     
include important information to help you prepare for the upcoming academic year. In 
the meantime, we wish you well and hope to see you at our final events, listed below. 
 

With warm regards, 

Kevin & Amy  

UPCOMING 
EVENTS 

 

Tuesday, June 4th 
Creative Writing Readings  

2 & 6:30pm Little Theatre & 
Theatre Studio 
 

Wednesday, June 5th 
Senior Dance  
Project Performance  
6:30pm ECA Arts Hall 
 

Thursday, June 6th 
Senior Dance Project  
Performance 2 & 6:30pm  
ECA Arts Hall 
 

Thursday, June 6th 
Music Department Recital 
1:30 pm Neighborhood 
Music School 
 

Monday, June 10 th 
Graduation Day 1:00 pm 
Audubon Street Plaza 
 Graduation Letter  

ECA COMMUNITY EVENTS 
 

Our 2023-2024 ECA Yearbook is complete 
and now available for purchase or         
viewing.  A special thank you to ECA Visual 
Arts students, Shiloh Aceto ’25 and Maia 
Coto ‘25, for their time, creativity, and    
dedication on this memorable keepsake for 
our community and a special thank you to 
Visual Arts Instructor, Kevin Van Aelst for 
his guidance and expertise on the develop-
ment of our yearbook.   
 

The yearbook has been designed to include 
all students and staff with sections on  
memorable events throughout the year.  
Students, staff, and families can view the 
book and, if they so choose, purchase a 
hard copy for $29.79. Please use this link to 
access the ECA ‘23-’24 Yearbook, which 
includes purchase information.  
 

Over the past few weeks, ACES ECA has 
had some wonderful televised fea-
tures. Please take a moment to view the 
following clips which highlight our work as a 
school and our upcoming 50th Anniversary 
Celebration on Friday, October 4th: 
 

ACES ECA Feature on “Great Day Con-
necticut” - WFSB  
 

 
On Friday, May 17th, ACES ECA brought 
the prom event back to our school      
community, Designed by our students, the 
theme focused on “The Roaring 20’s.”    
 

Our junior and senior students            
gathered  to celebrate, eat, take pictures, 
and DANCE with peers & staff as they 
celebrate a successful school year.  For 
our seniors, it was a special memory as 
they initiated their closure here at ECA.   

A special THANK YOU to Assistant Princi-
pal, Amy Christman, our student leaders 
and families for helping to coordinate this 
event. 
 

On Thursday, May 23rd, the ACES ECA 
Theatre Department students entertained 
audiences with two successful performanc-
es of “The Labor Project”, a collection of 
scenes and songs celebrating the triumphs 
and trials of working people and labor     
related issues. It featured scenes that range 
from depression-era drama by Clifford 
Odets and Lillian Hellman to cutting edge 
contemporary plays by Lynn Nottage and 
Dominique Morrisseau.   
Music ranged from the classic musical thea-
tre catalogue, to pop to folk, and to punk. 
BRAVI to our student cast and technicians, 
to ECA Theatre Instructor and Director, 
Benjamin Curns, and to ECA Technical Di-
rector, Seth Harris, for their extraordinary 
work!  
 

On Thursday, May 30th, the ACES ECA 
Music Department held its Spring Concert in 
the Little Theatre where students took 
charge of their learning, led the way, and 
shone.  
 

(cont.) 

Educate. Elevate. Illuminate. 
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On Thursday, May 30th, the ACES 
ECA Visual Arts Department outdid 
themselves again as they present-
ed their final exhibition for the `23-
`24 school year. 
In addition to the incredible work 

featured in our facility at 55 Audu-
bon Street, our graduating seniors’ 
work was prominently displayed in 
the gallery of Creative Arts Work-
shop directly across the street from 
our school.  
 

Our audience was treated to a   
diverse program, featuring compo-
sitions by our own students. The 
performance featured students 
both performing and conducting. 
Alongside them was our dedicated 
music faculty, who provided excep-
tional guidance and unwavering 
support.  
 

A special highlight was seeing   
faculty perform under the direction 
of our student conductors. BRAVI 
to our incredible music students, 
our amazing faculty, and a heartfelt 
thank you to our graduating      
seniors and our Tech Director    
extraordinaire, Seth Harris.  

We are grateful to our neighbors 
and friends for providing this space 
to showcase the culminating work 
of our graduates which will remain 
in display until June 10th. And, 
we’re thankful to our Visual Arts 
Department Chair, Hanni Bresnick 
and our incredible Visual Arts    
faculty, Karen, Greyson, Paul,  
Kevin, Willie, Rebecca, Michelle, 
Zach, Christian, and Stephen, for 
their unwavering support and guid-
ance.    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Finally, please review the materials,  
below, from the office of ACES Family 
and Community Engagement.  

ACES/ECA  
DEPARTMENT  

HIGHLIGHTS 

Creative Writing 
Creative Writing was displaced by the Theatre depart-
ment this week due to their performances, so we created 

a makeshift rehearsal 
space in the first floor 
gallery. Here, all the    
students pose with their 
reading papers during a 
break in the rehearsal. 
The end-of-year reading, 
featuring fiction, flash fic-
tion, memoir, poetry, and 
screenplays, will take 
place on June 4th at 2:15 
and 6:30, in the Little 
Theatre. 
 

Saul Fussiner,  
Department Chair 

 

 
 

 

Dance 
2024 Senior Choreography Showcase 
June 5 & 6 @6:30 pm 
Seniors are in their last few weeks of rehearsals for their 
senior pieces.  Soon they will work with Seth Harris, 
ECA's technical director, to put their dances on stage 
with lighting and costumes in technical rehearsals. It's an 
exciting time!  Our seniors: Ayla Yildiz, Eliana Velazquez, 
Julianna Trudden, Alondra Perez, Sophia Perrone, Ava 
O'Kelley, Yazia Luna, Isa Garcia and Danielle Duarte. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Senior Day 
Dance department juniors are planning our Senior Day 
festivities.  Senior Day is for celebrating our senior class 
and is always filled with fun, food, speeches and a few 
tears. 

(Dance cont.) Guest Artist 
We are excited to welcome back choreographer Maria 
Cherniske.  Maria is a fabulous teacher and a favorite 
guest artist of all the dancers.  She will teach a master 
class in street jazz on Wednesday, June 12th. 
 

Mariane Banar Fountain, Department Chair 

Music 
Congratulations to all students who performed in the Mu-
sic Department’s Spring Concert on May 30th!  Students 
performed selections across multiple genres, including 
their very own compositions. Additionally, many students 
had the opportunity to conduct ensembles with some 
music faculty performing in these groups.  BRAVI to our 
music students, our faculty - Will, Will, Michaela, Cynthia, 
Ashley, Gretchen, Oliver, Maggie, Polina, Ruben, 
Dean, Roy, & Yiran - and Tech Director, Seth Harris, for 
all of their hard work in providing a moving performance 
to all in attendance.  And, a heartfelt THANK YOU to our 
graduating seniors: Sereen, Isaiah, Jonathan, Alexander, 
Daniel, Natalie, Angel, Israel, Jacob, Harrison, Ame-
lia, Michelle, Mila, & James. 
 
Upcoming Music Department events include… 
Thursday, June 6th - Music Department Recital at 1:30 
pm (Neighborhood Music School) 
 

Amy Christman & Kevin Buno, Co-Chairs 



ACES/ECA DEPARTMENT HIGHLIGHTS (cont.) 

Theatre  
We aren’t done yet!  Though we are in the final 
stretch, there are so many events and sharings still   
happening internally in the Theatre Department.   
 

Here is a look at our final days: 
 

Tuesday, June 4:  Seniors share their collective “Artist 
Collaborative” performance derived from their artist 
statement.  Secret has it that it includes an SNL scene 
where students depict the faculty in a loving way.  So 
much fun! 
 

Thursday, June 6:  Senior Day!  Juniors plan this special 
day to honor our seniors.  The day includes superlatives, 
speeches, a slide show, awards, an outdoor activity, and 
the reading of our traditional picture book, all under the 
umbrella of a special theme chosen by the juniors for the 
senior class. 
 

Monday, June 10: Graduation with performances, read-
ing and exhibits from all departments. 
 

Tuesday, June 11:  Our playwriting class shares short 
plays for the department. 
 

Wednesday, June 12:  Closure for the department. Each 
student shares a highlight from their year and something 
important they learned.  This is followed by clown songs 
where students work in small groups to write a song and 
perform it. 
 

Thursday, June 13:  All students in the department work 
collaboratively in small groups to stage a picture book. 
 

A special thanks to all our wonderful parents and guardi-
ans who send us such wonderful students.  We are    
privileged to work in such an open and supportive        
environment where students’ voices are honored and 
heard, and faculty work collaboratively to bring the best 
of theatre education to our community. 
 

Ingrid Schaeffer, Department Chair 
 

Visual Arts 
Our Final Exhibition of the 2023-2024 school year was a 
success!  Congratulations to our students, especially our 
graduating seniors, for their hard work and dedica-
tion.  And a big thank you to all who came to support 
us.  In addition to the incredible work featured in our fa-
cility at 55 Audubon Street, our graduating seniors’ work 
was prominently displayed in the gallery of Creative Arts 
Workshop, directly across the street from our school, and 
will remain there until June 10th.  
 

Highlights of the work that was featured last night: 
 
As we look to the summer months, please consider fur-
thering your art with Visual Arts Instructor, Karen Dow, 
as she presents sessions on the monotype process in 
June and July.  The flyer, found below, will provide addi-
tional details on how to register for this workshop.  
  

Johanna (Hanni) Bresnick, Department Chair 

ACES ECA SOCIAL MEDIA 
ACES ECA continues to celebrate accomplishments,       
provide  information on upcoming events, and promote     
educational opportunities through our Facebook Page.  We 
want to remind all who follow our social media that this is a 
platform used for informational purposes only.  If there are 
any concerns, social media related or otherwise, we encour-
age you to reach out to Principal Kevin Buno via email 
(KBuno@aces.org) or phone    (203-777-5451) at any time.   
 

Our door is always open! 

mailto:KBuno@aces.org


PACE  
Parents for Arts-Centered Education 
 

Please consider joining ACES ECA PACE (Parents for Arts-Centered Education) for the ‘24-’25 school year which pro-
vides immense support to the ongoing needs of our school.   To indicate your interest in PACE and to join the mailing list, 
we invite all ECA families to complete this short form.  

 

A special THANK YOU to our ‘23-’24 school year PACE officers:  
Sara Armstrong, president (parent of ECA Theatre student ‘24 & Theatre alumnus ‘21) 
Kitty Clemens, vice president (parent of ECA Music student ‘25),  
Nick Perrone, secretary (parent of ECA Dance student ‘24) 
Lisa Leamon, treasurer (parent of ECA Creative Writing student '25 & Theatre alumna '23)   
 
And, a warm welcome to our PACE officers for the ‘24-’25 school year: 
Ali Parmelee, co-president (parent of ECA Visual Arts student ‘27) 
Amy Graver, co-president (parent of ECA Dance student ‘25) 
Eva Geertz, secretary (parent of ECA Creative Writing student ‘26) 

-ECA FACULTY FEATURE-  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScbLwNd5C7RyhGCPnHjOucz_d7UA0-KYjG4s6QNaavoAoB3bg/viewform






SUMMER CAMP 2024 LIST 

 
















